
 

 
23 February 2021 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian 

Tracking 2 Assessments: 

Due to the ongoing exceptional circumstances under which schools and pupils are operating, it has 

been decided that there will be no Tracking 2 assessments this year. Therefore, your daughter 

should continue to work under the direction of her teachers as usual. 

We are now beginning to see welcome indications that a gradual return to normality may begin soon 

and I want to thank you again for the efforts you have made over the past few long months to support 

your daughter in her work. At this stage it is still hoped that summer assessments will take place in 

some safe form for pupils in Years 8-11 and full summer term reports will then follow.  

Examination Grades: 

Schools are still waiting for details from the Department of Education regarding the setting of grades 

for GCSE, AS and A-levels. When this has been received it will be possible to finalise the process 

that will be employed by the School and pupils in Years 12,13 and 14 will be updated at that stage. 

Parental Consultations: 

Pupils should not expect work to be set during forthcoming parent consultations and they can use this 

time to catch-up if necessary. 

In the meantime, thank you for your fortitude and forbearance. 

WE Thompson 

Headmaster 

 

 

 

 


